
Dear All 

MXoAN 2019 – 30, 31 August and 1 September 

We would like to take this opportunity to welcome all riders and their families to our lovely 

country and to confirm that the track at Donnybrook Park is well prepared and as a club and 

a country are eager and excited to be hosting this prestigious event.  

Zimbabwe has been through a rough time, but life in Zimbabwe is peaceful and safe. 

We have various supermarkets throughout the country which are stocked with all your basic 

needs. These include TM, Pick n Pay, Spar and Bon Marche. 

We have organised fuel in Harare for travelling teams vehicles and bikes from at Trek 

Avondale.  They have agreed to keep sufficient stocks for our visitors and will have a 

designated fuel pump around the back of the garage so you won’t have to sit in a long 

queue.  This fuel can be paid for with an international Visa card or our local currency. 

Address is 109 King George Road, Avondale, Harare. GPRS co ordinates -17.794063, 

31.033831. (Next to the Police Station) 

Please ensure you fill up your vehicle before entry into Zimbabwe and have enough fuel 

with you to get to Harare.  Below are the approximate distances from the borders to Harare.  

Beitbridge to Harare 600km 

Chirundu to Harare 365km 

Kariba to Harare 363km 

Plumtree to Harare 560 km 

Vic Falls to Harare 883km 

As visitors to the country you can use USD for accommodation.  As a club we will be able to 

advise how and where to go to change your US$ cash to local money if needed.  We 

recommend bringing clean notes as they will not accept old and dirty notes.  We will provide 

a list of Bureau De Change’s that you may go to. 

We have informed the authorities at the border posts and the Minstry of the event.  This 

will ensure a smooth crossing into Zimbabwe. 

The number of road blocks have been reduced dramatically from the past and attitudes 

have changed. Being polite and courteous is always a good thing. Please ensure you have 2 
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reflective triangles for your vehicle (4 if you are towing a trailer), an approved fire 

extinguisher and reflective jackets. 

 

We would like to assure you that every effort has been put in to ensure that you have a 

good and stress free experience whilst in Zimbabwe.  

 

Should you require any further information/assistance please feel free to contact any one of 

our members below. 

Yasmin Manuel +263 774894365  2019mxoan@gmail.com 

Rick Goby   +263 772 149 007   rick@tandamanzi.co.zw 

Jamie Kerwin   +263 772 358 434  

Owen Robinson +263 772 339 728 

 

We attach a list of accommodation and restaurants in Harare. 

 

 

Regards 

 

 

Rick Goby 

CHAIRMAN 

 

 


